Reserve Early RET-1 Retirement (for member in RET-2) – FAQ Sheet:

This document provides answers to frequently asked questions concerning reserve retirement. However, where a conflict between this document and the regulations exists, the regulations shall govern.

1. I am in RET-2 and want to request Early RET-1? 

This is the process

1. Members in RET-2 request Early RET-1 calculations to find out the Early RET-1 date. To request calculations and in accordance with paragraph B.2.c of ALCGRSV 017/18, you can request calculations by completing a CG-2055A form and submit it via PPC customer ticket to ensure that you are eligible for Early RET-1.

“c. Current RET-2 members: Submit a Trouble Ticket to CG PPC at 

http://www.dcms.uscg.mil/ppc/ccb/ with a completed CG-2055A requesting 

early retirement calculations.  Those in a retired status who apply 

later than their retirement eligibility date may be entitled to 

retroactive pay, up to six years, as long the member was not in a 

paid status (e.g. retired recall).”

The email address for submitting a Trouble Ticket to CG PPC is ppc-dg-customercare@uscg.mil The website for CG PPC https://www.dcms.uscg.mil/ppc/ccb/
2. After receiving the Early RET-1 calculations, you need to submit your Early RET-1 Calculations and a CG-2055A form to hqs-smb-cgpsc-rpm-1-status@uscg.mil.  In the body of the email write the desire date that you want to be place in Early RET-1. The date has to be on the date you can be place on Early RET-1 or at a later date. 
3. The DD-2656 and other necessary forms are listed in the Retirement Package
 and can be accessed online. Please complete the forms and worksheets legibly. We strongly recommend you fill them out online using the Adobe Acrobat program on the Coast Guard, PHS, or NOAA Standard Workstation. Completion of the Data for Payment of Retired Personnel Form (DD-2656)
 is mandatory to establish your account so you can be paid on time. The completed DD-2656
 must be scanned and attached to a PPC Help Ticket to PPC (RAS) at least 90 days prior to your date of retirement. https://www.dcms.uscg.mil/ppc/news/Article/2521767/reminder-if-your-retirement-date-is-on-or-after-1-january-2022-as-of-1-november/ 
4. For additional information, please visit the PPC RAS website https://www.dcms.uscg.mil/ppc/ras/

